

Dear Allen Harbor Marine Service Customer, I, Joyce, and the rest of the staff would like to thank you for all of the messages of condolence and words of encouragement you have sent in. The memories of and stories about my father and Julie are very comforting and it means a tremendous amount to all of us to know that we have your support during these difficult times. Reading so many of you write that the status of your boat is the last thing we should be concerned with right now and referring to all of us as "family" is making this experience easier to get through. Thankfully, we are all still physically healthy at this time.

Due to the restrictions on social gatherings at this time, we will have a memorial service and celebration of Bob's life at a later date. Here is a link to his obituary http://joycefuneralhome.tributes.com/obituary/show/Robert-J.-LeBlanc-108399443.

I have decided that the business will remain closed at least through next week. Taking into consideration my own personal feelings, my family's feelings, the feelings of my employees and the overall state of the pandemic at this point I do not feel like re-opening is the correct thing to do. I strongly believe that there will be a point where returning to work will be safe as well as emotionally beneficial for all of us, but we are not at that point on either front yet. We all know what the workload is ahead of us this time of year and I need to make sure that everyone is ready to be focused and work safely when they do return to the marina.

Voicemails and e-mails continue to be checked often. If you haven't responded to your off-season recommendations list and/or any estimates for work we've presented to you yet, please do so as soon as you can. If you haven't received your list yet, it will be sent to you soon. Again, please reply as quickly as possible

so that the work on your boat can be scheduled. We truly appreciate your patience and understanding and will strive to get the business back on track as soon as circumstances allow. Continued good health for all of you is in our thoughts and prayers. Happy Easter to you and your families. Please stay safe.

Thank you.